REENA Assocation Meeting, May 19, 2011

Volunteers to run for the position of Board Secretary was sought, but no volunteers came forward.

 

 John Willis, our councilman, gave an update.

· The buildings at the Garland Shopping Center have been removed.   The sign will stay.  No plans for the future of the location currently exist.

· An Applebee's will be built next to Furr's along I635.

· Shiloh from I635 to Kingsley will be expanded to 6 lanes.

· A rail quiet zone from downtown to I635 should be completed within the next few weeks.  Lane dividers are be built at rail crossings.

· The council approved the Racetrac zoning at Garland Road and Shiloh.

· Panhandlers at intersections should be reported to the police non-emergency number, 972-485-4840.

 

Yard recognition was given to Larry & Kathy Wofford at 2410 Nottingham.   The received 4 Scarborough Fair tickets from Coffee news for this recognition.

 

Glenna Brown of the city's Environmental Waste Services gave a presentation on recycling.

· 6/1/11 - 8/1/11 the transfer station will be closed.   The landfill at 3175 Elm Grove, Rowlett can be used during this time period.

· 9/24/11 will be the Healthy Living Expo at the GISD Event Center where eyeglasses, athletic shoes, and drugs can be turned in.

· 10/22 is the date for the fall Trash Bash.

· Trash cart repair/replacement or additional recycling bins can be obtained by calling 972-205-3500.

· Brush/wood should be placed on the curb separated from other items.

· Mulch is free at the transfer station.

· Cardboard can be recycled at the Holford, Audubon, or Granger recreation centers.

· A new recycling program is being started over the next 3 years to will use cart similar to the trash carts but of a different color. 

· --- All recycling can be placed in the cart.

· --- Collection will be expanded to all recyclable plastics and not limited to #1 & #2.

 

Shelly Franklin of the city's water department presented on the drought contingency plans.

· Zebra mussels have invaded Texhoma lake and water is no longer being taken from that lake.

· Lake Lavon is our primary source of water.   It is at 79% of capacity.

· Garland is currently under a stage 1 water restrictions.

· --- Stage 1 is voluntary.

· --- Watering should be on Sunday and Thursday for even house numbers and Saturday and Wednesday for odd house numbers.

· --- Watering should occur overnight between 6pm and 10am.

· The water department has free low-flow shower heads and toilet flaps available.

 

Wayne Martin presented updates from the city manager.

· Real estates values continue to decline.

· The city expects a $3-6 million short fall.

· Tax increases are not acceptable from the council.

· Most real estate and sales tax goes to support police and fire.   All 11 fire stations have EMS. There are 4 additional fire stations.   The police now has operational units for NPO, gangs, etc.

· Rental property must be registered with the city and code inspection happen with each tennant change.

· Apartments have inspections with code, fire, police, and health.

· Over crowded homes should be reported to code inspection.

· 190 to I30 should be complete by January.

· From 2008 thru 2012, water rates will nearly double.

 

 Wayne Martin presented on neighborhood topics.

· The petition for street lights on Patricia between Parkcrest and Sussex was given to GP&L.

· The same Patricia area has requested a street bump.   That request has been made to the city.

· The crime watch and COP signs have been moved to reflect our new boundaries.   Thanks Clarence Gunter.

· Joyce Leggette is working on a project with the Board to install sign toppers on street signs at major entry points to the neighborhood.

· The last day to protest your property evaluations to affect taxes this year is May 31.

· The picnic tables in the Sam Houston Park were removed by the Sam Houston Principal.

 

 Volunteers are needed

· Volunteers are needed on the board.

· Volunteers are needed to assist with handling out flyers.

· Volunteers are needed for projects.

· Volunteer for block meetings.

· Volunteer to do crime watch.

 

 Officer Wade gave a crime report.

· The summer months means there will be more teens with less to do and crime may go up.

 

Regards,

 

Wayne Martin, REENA President

Ridgecrest/English Estates Association

                                             Neighborhood Meeting Minutes

                                                           March 3, 2011

     Meeting was called to order by Wayne Martin, President at 7pm. There were 64 people in attendance.

     Wayne's opening announcements: Some of the board has been involved with the South Garland Crimewatch (a meeting of about 5 neighborhood associations like ours). This group effectively organized in reducing loitering by day laborers that was negatively impacting desirable businesses. Their next meeting is on April 7 at Axe Methodist Church on Kingsley.

     We've joined USA On Watch (www.usaonwatch.org), a national crimewatch group which provides information for neighborhood crimewatch groups.

     We've met with English Village Apartment manager to determine interest in starting some crimewatch activities there. That may be a longer term project.

     On Livenshire most of the signatures from the people most directly impacted for two streetlight locations proposed by GP&L have been obtained. Then easement authorizations will be requested from homeowners either side of the proposed power lines from the alley to the proposed streetlights sites. A streetlight project is also ongoing on Patricia between Parkcrest and Sussex. 

     Attendees were encouraged to record their email addresses at sign in to the meeting so we can communicate information of interest to the neighborhood to more residents. When messages are sent to a large group of people such messages can go directly to the recipient's spam folder so neighborhood residents were encouraged to check their spam folders.

       At this time Wayne turned the meeting over to our district 5 councilman, John Willis. 

     John Willis' Updates: The city council has passed a capital improvement projects budget. Part of that budget includes a $2.5 million bicycle trail that John proposed to the city staff in 2009. It will be paid for with a $2.5 million grant that the city applied for to connect the cities of Garland, Mesquite, and Richardson with a bicycle route that will go from Town East in Mesquite to Breckinridge Park in Richardson straight through district 5 on Glenbrook. This will be a great addition to Garland and the region, providing additional ways for people to get around town.

      Everyone wants to know what's being done about the shopping center at Garland Rd and Miller. After he'd been urging the city staff a bit, even though it's not in district 5,  almost 60 court citations have been written against the property owner for building inspections for all the violations on the property. These will be enforced which will hopefully get his attention. When a property has that many citations on it, it becomes really hard to market. Nobody will be interested in buying it or renting it from him so hopefully he will do something with the property. John has been working on it with the councilman whose district that's in but since that's not in John's district he must be careful and not operate too much over there.

     Garland currently is undergoing a comprehensive plan review called Envision Garland, ongoing for 3 years. This is a very important project. We've spent a lot of staff time and energy with consultants and residents who have come to workshops and focus groups to give their input. It's laying the groundwork for the development of the city for the next 20 years. You can get all the information about it on the city's website www.envisiongarland.org. It's important to keep this in consideration because it ties directly into something that's come up now. You may have noticed the signs at the previous Ford dealership location at Garland Rd and Shiloh that indicate a zoning change proposal. Racetrack has proposed building a gas station there. City staff planning department has written a very exhaustive report recommending against that because of the impact that it would have on redevelopment of the wider site including the 25 acre Hypermart site. Putting a gas station at the very end of that property could adversely affect future redevelopment of the entire site. Since we haven't finished the process of this Envision Garland program, and since that area is proposed to be designated as a catalyst area, it's important to get all these things lined up, and to determine what we'd like to see as a city, community, and neighborhood in that area because we have a lot of under served needs there both with regard to retail and other possible options. 

     Several years ago the city started a program called Garland Great Homes where the city bought foreclosed homes that met certain criteria in certain areas including 2615 Nottingham in this neighborhood. The city refurbished it and did a nice job. The city has bought 22 of these houses so far. The rationale for doing this is that a home being a foreclosure doesn't affect just the property value of that house but has a measurable effect on property values out to about one eighth of a mile around it. It's important to try to keep property values from going down and causing problems in the wider neighborhood so we've created this program to sell them to new owners who are qualified and would take care of them.

     We need to be aware that as a part of the CIP that was recently passed that Shiloh from 635 to Kingsley will be completely reconstructed from four lanes to six lanes. It's a complicated project because of all the utilities out there. The design phase is almost done and hopefully construction will be started this year. It's being done in partnership with the county so the city is only  paying half the cost of the project. The city has completed the plumbing project near 635 to relocate the sewer line.  Now TXDOT as their part of the project will build a new service road along 635 from behind the Target building east of Centerville which will be continuous to Shiloh. This will impact district 5 especially because our part of town has never had a continuous service road along 635. It will be important to the businesses, colleges, schools, shopping centers and restaurants along 635 and a real benefit to the area and the city. The mayor and I both have been working to ensure this gets done. 

     I track the crime statistics monthly in a spreadsheet. Violent crime in district 5 has been steadily going down over the past 3 years. Property crimes are either mixed or up a little bit, but that can be expected with our current economy. People that are out of work are looking for ways to make fast money. It's always a good idea to keep an eye on both yours and your neighbors' houses. Just a simple thing such as going in the house to get a drink of water while mowing your grass may mean that your lawn mower may not be there when you go back out. Don't leave your garage doors open if you're not going to be in the garage. It takes about 2 minutes for somebody to get everything they want out of your garage. It takes about 30 seconds to steal your lawn mower. It's important to record the serial numbers of any property that can be stolen because it may end up at a local pawn shop. Many pawn shops today participate in a program called Leads Online www.leadsonline.com . All those serial numbers can be recorded online there in a data base that's searchable by the police department. If your tv is stolen and hocked at a pawn shop, the pawn shop registers the serial number at Leads Online and the neighborhood police officers check those serial numbers. They've recovered a lot of property and arrested several burglars through that program. People who hock items at a pawn shop have to show a driver's license to register a connection between them and the item for the pawnshop's record. Without your serial numbers being recorded there you probably won't see those items again if you get burglarized. One thing I've been troubled by about the crime rate in the district is the effect of a Walmart. Property crime has gone steadily up since 2008. Walmarts are known to attract property crime. In 2010 the Walmart on Marketplace Blvd accounted for just under 40% of all the reported thefts in the district. If you take out the Walmart effect, the property theft rate in the district is down slightly, so you have to know how to interpret these statistics. If you go to Walmart, take your keys, lock your car, and hide any valuables left in the vehicle out of sight. A lot of the people who perpetrate these crimes at Walmart in Garland are from Dallas.

     The redevelopment of the Hypermart property is at a standstill. The dentist who purchased the property has proposed some uses that are not allowed by the zoning. The city staff and I have shared that with him and although there is a process he could go through to change the zoning on that property to allow those uses, it would be very cost prohibitive and difficult for him to go through that process and would most likely not get the zoning changed. There is a small office space in the building that he's using. They've secured the grounds to ensure they don't become an overnight truck stop. Before that was done I counted 17 tractor trailers parked there and that was unacceptable. I met a neighborhood police officer who was there working a homeless case. He agreed to get them chased off, and did so. That's why it's a good idea to get these Envision Garland catalyst area potentials defined so we'll have an idea what we want to do in that area as a city and as a community. Without that framework as a vision we're kind of stuck with whatever a property owner may want to do that's allowed. It's good for the property owners to engage the businesses and let us share with them what we would like to see and provide what tools we can to help get a  project like that going. There are a number of different avenues, financing tools that are available under federal and state guidelines. We have people on city staff that are experts on these issues and would know how to put together a wider redevelopment project covering most of that 40 acres consisting of the previous Hypermart and  Ford dealer sites.   

     An Applebees is being built next to Furr's Buffet. Restaurants along 635 there are well patronized and there is a lot of potential for new restaurants there. Where there was previously the Garland Mart gas station on Shiloh the concrete in front is being removed to dig up the tank. When a gas station is put in the owner is required to post an underground storage tank removal bond to dig up the tank(s) and remove the canopy if the station goes out of business and is vacant for a certain length of time. A travel agency  has expressed an interest in opening a business there. 

     There is a beauty college going in on the end of the building where Furr's Cafeteria was located. We continue to try to work with the chamber of commerce and property owners to get additional businesses in. We have a lot of empty buildings because of the economy. Big corporations are choosing not to expand right now. There are no big grocercy stores that are expanding except for Walmart but we have enough Walmarts right now. Neither Home Depot nor Target are expanding currently. 

     At this point Wayne asked for volunteers to sign up to hand out flyers, serve on the board, and other projects. Hard copies of minutes of previous meeting and the financial statement of our neighborhood association were made available to those who don't receive that by email. 

     Neighborhood Police Officer Wade's Updates: He has been with the NPO unit for a year and with GPD for 17 years. In February, NPO district 41 which includes our neighborhood, has been very quiet. The biggest problem we're having in district 41 is at the businesses where there have been 3 car burglaries, 1 building  burglary, 1 criminal mischief and 1 stolen vehicle. In the residential area someone stole a window AC unit from a vacant house. At 2710 Wimbledon a car was broken into. At 1524 Axe a house was broken into and we have a possible suspect. One house on 17th St near Garland Rd and Miller was broken into but the door wasn't locked. Someone took a tatoo gun. A vehicle was broken into at 2529 Patricia. It seems most of the problems at residences are happening near Wimbledon and Patricia. Yesterday there was an attempted break in at 2306 Northumberland. We caught them a block away leaving the house and they are both in jail now. We're in the process of having them evicted from the apartment where they've been staying. At 2306 Sussex last Saturday gunshots were fired. The officers involved said that there was a disturbance at a club in Dallas and some of those involved came back to Garland. A girlfriend was upset because her boyfriend was seeing another girl and there was a big fight. Someone fired gunshots into the air. The evidence was collected. One person went to jail for aggravated assault. Her story was that she got back into her car and someone broke out the back window with a crowbar and she hit somebody trying to drive away. I'm still trying to contact the boyfriend to get his story as well as the owner of that house. The only other offense at that house on record was in 2004 when someone broke into the house. When we have a problem with renters at a certain location, if we don't arrest them, we're working on getting them evicted. A lot of people see things but they don't call the police because they wish to remain anonymous, possibly for fear of retaliation and there's nothing we can do unless they call us. We base allocation of human resources to areas in proportion to the number of calls we receive from various areas concerning various kinds of verifiable offenses. They call Linda Orr, our neighborhood crimewatch coordinator. Sometime there are people parked behind the duplexes possibly doing drugs but if no one calls us there is nothing we can do. You can call the non- emergency number and remain anonymous and if you don't want to be contacted you don't have to be. If you'll call us we'll come out and try to get rid of them. NPO Summers has been doing a very good job of going to pawn shops and getting them to record everything people hock at Leads Online by telling them that either they can do it or he will come to their pawn shop every day and go through all their stuff and do it himself. Since he's been doing that, we've gotten almost all of them on board. At Leads Online you can check items at some of the Dallas pawnshops, too. If officer Summers sees that someone has pawned 8 or 9 things then he starts working the region and going through old reports. If you see something that looks abnormal get as much descriptive information as you can and call the police. If I'm out driving the neighborhood and see someone out walking who doesn't look like a citizen, I'll stop him and find out. Lt Vornberg is now over the NPO unit. He'll be happy to talk with any of us if we have any questions. He's been with GPD 17 years. He worked in administration and in internal affairs but the chief paroled him and now he's back on the street where he wanted to be. He carries a taser now which he wasn't allowed to carry in internal affairs.

     Wayne drew everyone's attention to the poster board at the front of the room where all the contact information we would need was listed and reminded us that this was also on the neighborhood association website (www.neighborhoodlink.com/Ridgecrest_English_Estates) as well as on the city website (www.ci.garland.tx.us/). The biggest difference we can make in our neighborhood is what we do ourselves. Wayne takes pictures with his cell phone of suspicious situations and people, dictating descriptive voice information to his phone to be able to give as much information to police as possible, without which their ability to react is very limited. At this time Wayne turned the meeting over to Mayor Ron Jones.

     Mayor Jones' Update in response to previously written question:  

     Dr. Richard Maloof owner of All Smiles Dental owns the Hypermart property and has located his corporate office there. He has engaged an individual to actively seek businesses to occupy the property.

     Because of the economy there are a lot of vacant buildings in Garland as in many cities around the nation. I serve as president of the metroplex mayors and I meet once a month with the mayors. When I meet with them they're talking about the same thing. Businesses go down because of lack of revenue. February 21 we had a 6 hour meeting with the office of the city manager to talk about Envision Garland and economic strategies relating to Garland in general. The Hypermart site, the shopping center at Garland Rd and Miller, and the Centerville Marketplace are 3 of 13 catalyst sites we're looking at to increase our marketing efforts. We're partnering with the Chamber of Commerce in accordance with our contract and looking at different incentives as the chamber goes out and solicits retail to occupy those sites. We'll keep you updated on the results. The old Wynn Dixie building is included in our efforts to bring another business in. Banks and financial institutions in many instances just aren't lending money. Congress passed big incentive packages so banks and financial institutions could make loans available. We, along with our Senators and Congressmen are working to get them to lend.

     City governments are not in the business of deciding what businesses are best for a location. We must be attuned to our citizens when they tell us what they don't want. Racetrack and QT are more than gas stations. They are retail site developers. If they can get a large enough tract of land, they will bring other retail in. No matter what planning and zoning does, the final decision of what businesses are permitted to occupy the old Ford dealer and Hypermart sites is ultimately up to John Willis and I. Here is the way these matters come to council assuming it gets past planning and zoning. Many times when staff has a strong recommendation for a denial, planning and zoning are going to be very careful before they recommend it to us. When a matter comes to us as we are listening to you I get clear indications of what you want. Many of you that I work with know that I listen to you and I tend to act according to what you want unless the law says you can't deny it for that reason and this is not in that category. When a zoning or a case like this comes up before the council we review it and then there's a book that's passed out on the council's platform that many of you don't see. The planning department has mailed out a letter to everybody within 400 feet of that site asking whether they approve the business or oppose it. Other tools you use very well are email and the phone. I get a lot of email from you and my assistant takes every call and makes notes of everything. I can bring up a subject and she can say that they are against this and do not want you to support it. But let's say this gets all the way up to council. There is a blue book on the council platform between myself and councilman Willis. We'll read from it every response from every citizen and determine the amount of support and opposition. Additionally, the night the issue is on the council agenda and the mayor brings it up for discussion and ultimate action, you have a chance to fill out a card to speak on that matter to voice either support or opposition. But if you don't choose to speak you can register your position on that card and that is considered just as if you had spoken. Your position is entered into the government record so we are aware of that. When I call the secretary and ask if there are cards on this I'm asking if there are citizens who want to speak to us. She then will call them out one at a time and they will speak. Then she will also tell us the number of cards where citizens don't wish to speak but want to register their opposition or support and each of those positions are read into the minutes including the name on the card. It's already in the record but she'll read it for the audience's hearing so we're hearing it again. Let's say this is on the council's agenda. At that point it doesn't matter how many of the council may want to speak by notifying me with the electronic queueing device which lists their names in the order in which they notified me. Let's say five of the council signal me they wish to speak and John Willis signals me as the sixth. When I get to the item of Racetrack's proposal to locate on the old Ford dealer site, I will say that this is in district 5 and recognize councilman John Willis, and give him the first opportunity to make a motion for denial or support and then debate it. This is one of the policies of the quorum established by the council. Let's assume that in this case councilman Willis makes a motion to deny this request. It would probably be a good motion and then we'd vote it up and down. We didn't solicit Racetrack. They have a right to request approval from the city to build a gas station there. But the professionals who look at that land, the previous use (and the city staff who have already been listening to the neighborhood and keep their finger on the pulse beat of the community...and they know we do also) have already recommended denial of that request. It will be coming back up on March 28th. Tune in. It will be on television.

     We have a problem with students at Sam Houston Middle School being dropped off at school around 6am and staying there at the school until 8 or 9pm. They are roaming the streets, etc. I'm glad that the writer of this question made it clear that they are in communication with the principal and the officials of the school. I also encourage you to continue to be in communication with your school board. John Willis emailed Dr. Curtis Caldwell, that school's superintendent on these issues and Dr. Caldwell is continuing to work on  them. I meet with Dr. Caldwell monthly on these matters and almost always he says he is aware of that and that has been assigned to the assistant superintendent or the principals are working on that and our police department is aware of this. Communications on these matters will be automatically sent to the city manager, the deputy city manager, and chief Bates so they are working the area. All these questions  related to the schools are being forwarded to the appropriate people and then we have our patrols working that area as assigned. I knew how frustrating it was when I heard that students were running out in front of cars, beating on cars. Whether they are playing  foolish games or not, it's very dangerous. Someone could get hurt or killed. It could cause a driver to panic and make a mistake. That concerns all of us and they'll be sending status reports on these issues these back to our city manager and our police department as well. They are communicating with the officials of the school district on all the questions regarding the school district.

     Concerning the overcrowding of people living in a residence we have very strict codes on that matter. I was the assistant city manger when that ordinance was passed. We have strict regulations about how many people can live in a house based on square footage. For the average room size there can only be two people per room so for every additional person they want to house they have to enlarge it by another 50 square feet. When it comes to how many people can live in a house there is a formula to determine how many unrelated people can live in a house. If all the people are related, it still is based on the square footage. When that ordinance was passed originally we got a lot of accusations and complaints. The city manager always put me out front as the assistant city manager to handle the media and he always asked me to keep it off the front page of the news and keep it off tv...telling me he knew I could handle the pressure. We were accused of targeting hispanics and other groups. I have very good relationships with all the ethnic groups and organizations representing various ethnic groups had already reviewed the code and approved it so we minimized that...because the same code goes for everyone. We need you to keep us informed of anything that doesn't look right. Many times the number of cars parked by a house can be an indicator of overcrowding. If some of them have children, not every occupant will have a car. If they have visitors, those visitors can only stay so long before we're going to count them as residents, and if they violate the ordinance we'll do something about it. We can enforce it. The biggest problem of this kind I ever had was an instance where we had proven in court that there was flagrant overcrowding. We had been very patient. The councilman from that district at that time just put pressure on the city manager who gave it to me to handle. We took them to court and won. The judge agreed there was a clear violation but it was around Christmas time and because of that he wouldn't order an eviction at that time. He waited another month and then asked me to help him by telling him who I wanted him to order to be put out. I asked that we not look at it like that but that we go talk to the family again and made sure they thoroughly understood the ordinance and that they also understood they we weren't going away and that they could not out wait us by ignoring us or delaying or whatever tactics they might try to use avoid compliance. When they realized that we were not going away and that the code inspectors would be periodically checking on them, we told them to decide who has to find another place to stay with whoever. Then they resolved it themselves.

     As to what can be done about the adults from outside the area using the soccer field by Sam Houston Middle School that is owned by the school district that is part of the communication councilman Willis has been having with superintendent Caldwell. They will let us know how they're going to handle that. I get communications from Joe Denton all the time and that is fantastic. If you've got neighbors like Joe you know you've got eyes and ears paying attention. When other people know that, especially when they don't mean any good, they take their mischievous behavior elsewhere because they know people are looking and taking notes. The police tell us consistently that additional eyes and ears are the best help for them when things that don't look right are reported to them. Sometimes they are working on matters we're not aware of. One time I was under a lot of pressure to do something about a house the neighbors thought was being used to sell cocaine. They were getting on the city manager, their councilman, and again I was thrown that hot potato and told to fix it. I looked into it as the pressure was increasing to do something about it. The chief had to come over and tell the city manager to back off because otherwise a case the police were building would be ruined as the house was under surveillance. We could have messed up all those months of undercover work because there was gang activity going on. Another time I was called into the city manager's office because the council lady for the district was being told by someone that the police department and code enforcement was picking on them constantly just because they had 5 pit bulls and german shepherds around the house. “They think we're drug dealers.” The police chief was there and the council representative was really looking upset. The rep said “There is police harassment going on and the wife goes to church with me every day” and they lived 3 houses from this council representative. The police chief said the house was under surveillance. This rep said that it was known that there were a lot of teenagers in and out of there but that's because they have sons and that it could not be assumed that just because they had 5 pit bulls and that lights all around the house came on when anyone walked up that they were drug dealers. Typically drug dealers use all that to prevent their being robbed by other drug dealers who want to come on their property. The police chief opened a folder and showed them what he could and that the house has been under surveillance and that the police had made their case so the council rep couldn't ruin it now. He pulled out a picture and showed the owners of the house and one of their sons who was a member of a gang. The rep knew the son as a nice, sweet young man. The chief said that he had killed 3 people and that he had been arrested for 2 of those murders. It was known that he killed 3 but they couldn't prove 1 of them. The police had a case on 2 of the murders but the witness turned up dead and it was believed that he was in on that, but they had one case that they believed they could pin on him. The council rep was taken aback. The chief pulled out another picture of one of his buddies who visits him and gave his gang name,stating that he was an assassin who goes back and forth between Garland and Dallas and that he worked for a gang. The chief just went on and on and by then assistant city manager Ron Jones, now Mayor Jones, was gasping. These were good looking young men. The council rep said she would not make this mistake again now that she saw that she had been used. She apologized to the city manager and the police chief and said she would stay out of the way, encouraging the police to do their job. This is the real world. We have one of the best gang units in the nation. We are known to be tough on the bad guys. My son at one time was the Garland assistant city attorney for about 6 years. There was no conflict of interest because he worked for the city attorney and I worked for the city manager. He was assigned to defend the police department on almost all cases and all charges and people would trump up charges against them. He told me “We are good at what we do and criminals normally take their business other places because they know Garland police are tough on crime.” One time a guy got roughed up pretty bad and had a broken arm, etc. I asked the police chief about it and he said “You don't pick a fight with a policeman on the street because they're going to use everything they've been trained to do to take care of themselves and defend the public.” Every time something came up when they looked into it no matter what the charge was it was appropriate and it was done right. Many people keep forgetting that these things are being recorded by cameras and microphones in police cars. We have a great police department, great public safety officers in our fire department, a great emergency management corp as they work with the police and fire departments to protect this city and this entire county when it comes to certain actions, even terrorist actions. They are well trained and well equipped in that area. We receive millions of dollars in grant money for terrorist training that we don't talk about because we don't want the public to be scared. There are a lot of things going on in this world, in Garland because of its industry and nature in proximity with the city of Dallas. This whole region, not just Garland, is considered a high terrorist attack target, so we have to be well prepared, and the federal government understands that. I sleep very well at night because I know well we are prepared.

     Mayor Jones opened the floor for questions: Question -  "On February 14 I went to the planning commission's hearing on Racetrack's proposal to put a gas station where the Ford dealership was located. The hearing was postponed until March 28. They're trying to build something that would look good to people coming from Dallas. They're about the only ones who say they can do this and make it presentable. They gave such a good presentation that the people on the planning commission said that that was the best proposal that they had ever heard. The planning commission wanted to know how Racetrack was going to beautify that piece of property. This property has been vacant for about two years. The pictures shown in their presentation looked good. If we could get the proposed Racetrack gas station in there maybe people would see how nice it is and then other businesses would come in there." 

     Mayor Jones said, "We are business friendly and that is known. That is why Racetrack and other companies come here and we want them to be responsible for making the area attractive but we are going to listen to you and right now staff is saying this proposal is denied. I haven't read why they're saying that." Mayor Jones asked councilman Willis for clarification. 

     John Willis said, "The staff report on that proposal is eight pages long and fairly comprehensive. The primary reason they're not recommending this proposal we went over earlier. It has to do with land use around it. It's part of a catalyst area. It's the gateway in this part of Garland, in this part of the county. We need to be real careful we get something there that will help redevelop the rest of that 42 acre site. There's a lot of vacancy there now and it's a one of a kind site. We don't often have 42 acres that are essentially empty that are ready for a comprehensive project that will be of benefit for decades to come. I've seen their presentation. I've got the powerpoint they presented that night and I've reviewed it. If you put a gas station there even if you have a limited specific use permit of 15 years I think they were talking about...it's essentially going to be there for 30 or 40 years. It's essentially permanent. It's going to impact the way the rest of that property is redeveloped going forward. It limits availability. It's not a high end use. They'll make a nickel a gallon on the gas and whatever they can make selling sugar water, beer and wine. It's not really a grocery store although I understand that they tried to portray themselves as such. I tend to think of these kinds of gas stations with convenience stores as 7 – 11's on steroids and that's essentially what we'd be getting. The staff's view is that we really don't want Racetrack in a spot where it's the first impression a lot of people across the county would get of Garland as they come in from Dallas. It's not really going to encourage high quality redevelopment in a comprehensive manner using various opportunities for employment like the General Motors training center across the street, and east of there on 635 also like Remington College and Amberton College. Is it going to coordinate with the other uses in a higher and better way to bring the area up while at the same time mixing in some retail needs that we're lacking here. In this part of town we're under served in a lot of retail aspects and a larger high quality redevelopment on the site could incorporate some of those into it to get what we need here. While putting a Racetrack there is a nice short term gain, is it really what we need over the long term? Is it going to improve the area, is it going to encourage a really high quality redevelopment in an area that is really ripe for it given the highway access and the 40,000 cars a day that go through that intersection? As I mentioned earlier about the catalyst area projects that we have, the Envision Garland process, we're just getting into comprehensively looking at the incentives, the ways that we can structure financing deals. It's going to take tens of millions of dollars to redevelop a site like that. With the way banks are right now, it's very difficult to get financing. The city can help with that in the various ways we can structure the deal, including all the opportunities that the state and federal governments provide for exactly that kind of redevelopment." 

     Mayor Jones said, "Sometimes businesses are talking to the chamber about a particular site and council will not know about it because the business doesn't want anybody to know. The CEO will tell the chamber president to not let the council know that we are talking to you. Sometimes they'll talk to the city manager and once he knows he's got to tell the council. Sometimes the city manager won't know it until the business is really serious so it's possible that a corporation is looking at that site and we just haven't been told yet. Several times businesses that eventually came here came to the chamber first and said we're looking at a site and we don't want anyone to know. They know the price of the property will go up once word gets out so they want to continue to do their market research but they want the chamber to know that they are interested. Then we go to work on trying to get them here." 

     Question – If the planning commission is going to give Racetrack 30 days to redraw their plans and present their modified proposal, why do that if they're going to deny the proposal as Racetrack is going to spend a lot of money redrawing their plans?"

      John Willis said, "The planning commission does not approve or deny these applications. They recommend to the council for approval or denial. Then it moves to the city council where we make the final decision based on all the various considerations that we take into account so the planning commission is just looking to make a recommendation to the council. It's not unusual for the staff report and the planning commission to disagree. It's up to the city council to evaluate all the different things in the situation and make a right and proper determination."

      Mayor Jones said, "We just had an all day session on Envision Garland and it will come back to a public hearing on the 22d. We anticipate a lot of people will want to speak on it. At that point we'll decide whether we want another public hearing. Many feel that 3 minutes per person is not enough time to speak about it. If there are enough questions I  can have a mayor's informational meeting where I'll set an evening and anyone who comes can ask a question about Envision Garland. I'll have staff there and any council member can come but it's not a formal council meeting. I've met with some of the leaders that represent some of the various groups who are concerned about certain Envision questions they had. Those have been addressed already. The council is not going to rush this through and rubber stamp it. There will be some wording changes. We know that right now because I've got one councilman who has already handed in a two or three page recommendation so council will decide. Staff has made the presentation. Now it's up to us. We'll decide what the wording changes will be, what additional definitions will be incorporated in it to make things clear that are lacking now. One of the concerns that has been mentioned is that we are being asked to implement the United Nations Project 21 report. I've read United Nations Project 21 report. I've read ours and it is not United Nations Project 21 even if some of the wording is similar. I was told once that if you look at the topography coloring on the maps in United Nations Project 21 and look at Envision Garland that the colors are the same or similar. Staff just picked those colors. I asked that person that if you changed the colors would it help. The person said yes. So I said then change the colors. What we are attempting to do is make sure we articulate the Envision Garland program to the public. One of the many things that Envision Garland doesn't do is that it never takes away property rights. We cannot take away property rights. There is nothing this council can do when we vote that will tie the hands of future councils. We can just simply act on what we want now, but any future council can change Envision Garland if they will. That is one of the beautiful things about local government. We're going to listen to you and ultimately do what you want. A good friend, a former mayor pro tem, who is really involved in one of the groups, said he really doesn't like the word 'sustainability'. He said the word 'sustain' is all through the United Nations 21 Report. I used to work for him when I was assistant city manger. I reminded him that he used to work on the city council, and that when you look on the city council's agenda every time we meet, at the bottom of the first page on the agenda are the council's goals through 2020. The goals we have now were adopted in 2005 when my good friend was mayor pro tem on the council and these goals have been agreed to by every council since then. I asked him if he had reviewed these goals. The first goal says 'sustainable quality development and redevelopment.' I reminded him that this was a word he picked. Then he remembered. Then he said 'But now it's in a different context.' I said, 'No, it's not.' What we mean when we talk about 'sustainable' in government, is the opposite of stagnation. We don't want to be just stuck in one spot. I never would have known that word was important to him had I not asked and that's why you'll find us listening. I do not take anyone's comments for granted. I want to listen to them. Most of the time they have valid points and many of the times as we listen to them we make changes accordingly.

     "I appreciate your Ridgecrest/English Estates Neighborhood Association. You are really a core example of what an association can be. You have good leadership but above all you have good participation and Felicia Conner of the Garland Neighborhood Management Academy talks about your association a lot when she's all over Garland helping set up neighborhood associations because I've been with her. I look at Garland as my family. I'm not ever going to talk negatively about my family in public. We may talk to each other about it. I want to hear from you when I'm with you. We have a great reputation around the nation. Thank you for giving me a chance to continue to serve and for giving me an opportunity to speak tonight." 

     Wayne's closing announcements: Wayne thanked Mayor Jones for speaking so informatively on issues of interest to our neighborhood and informed us that the Mayor is presenting a class on public speaking as part of GNMA. The vote for including the residents on Avon, Stratford, and Sussex east of Ridgecrest to Garland Rd was 36 to 1 in favor and for including the residents on Patricia from English to Garland Rd was 32 to 5 in favor so now they are part of REENA. A number of us have already been patrolling these additional areas as citizens on patrol crimewatch. Wayne patrols the neighborhood on bicycle and encouraged us to make exercise more meaningful by making our walks or bicycling a patrol also. If anyone wants magnetic Citizens On Patrol signs to put on their car while patrolling the neighborhood  REENA will pay for the signs. There is a neighborhood garage sale on Scotswood April 9 and 10. Wayne met several people at one of these last year and had fun. Doris Delle thanked everyone who helped with the food for the memorial of a neighbor on Lynnbrook passing away. We were dismissed at about 8:30pm.

Clarence Gunter, Secretary

Ridgecrest/English Neighborhood Association 

Restated Financial Summary for June 2010 – February 3, 2011

	
	Ridgecrest/English Estates Neighborhood Association
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Date
	Transaction
	Income
	Expense
	Balance

	06/01/10
	Balance
	
	
	$1,754.30

	
	Supplies
	
	$27.51
	$1,726.79

	
	Donation to church
	
	$150.00
	$1,576.79

	
	Post Box rental
	
	$50.00
	$1,526.79

	
	Checks
	
	$18.01
	$1,508.78

	
	Supplies
	
	$20.12
	$1,488.66

	
	City of Garland (signs)
	
	$91.00
	$1,397.66

	
	City of Garland (signs)
	
	$7.00
	$1,390.66

	
	Petty Cash
	
	$100.00
	$1,290.66

	07/01/10
	Memberships 6
	$90.00
	
	$1,380.66

	
	Memberships 7
	$105.00
	
	$1,485.66

	
	Donation   
	$20.00
	
	$1,505.66

	08/01/10
	Yard of the month
	
	$100.00
	$1,405.66

	09/01/10
	Yard of the month
	
	$100.00
	$1,305.66

	10/14/10
	Supplies
	
	$14.29
	$1,291.37

	10/24/10
	Cabinet
	
	$205.64
	$1,085.73

	11/01/10
	Balance
	
	
	$1,085.73

	12/01/10
	Post Box rental
	
	$96.00
	$989.73

	12/03/10
	Membership 5
	$75.00
	
	$1,064.73

	12/16/10
	Flowers - Turner
	
	$51.96
	$1,012.77

	
	Petty cash
	$100.00
	
	$1,112.77

	02/03/11
	Membership 5
	$75.00
	
	$1,187.77


Ridgecrest/English Estates Association

Neighborhood Meeting Minutes

December 2, 2010

Meeting was called to order by Pat Phillips, President at 7:10pm.

First on the agenda was Association business.  Candidates for the Board of Directors were introduced and asked to say a few words about themselves.  Those recommended by the Board were:  Dawn Coleman, Edwin Coleman, Joe Denton, Clarence Gunter and Pat Phillips.  It was reported that Otis Perry resigned from the Board because of personal reasons.  This position may be filled at the discretion of the President as Otis had one more year to serve.  The following persons will remain on the Board to fulfill their term:  Wayne Martin, Linda Orr and Fernando Gonzalez.  Those coming off the board after fulfilling their terms were:  Gaye Morrison, Joe Denton and Pat Phillips.

The Board also recommended the following members to be elected as officers:

   Wayne Martin, President

   Ed Coleman, Vice President

   Clarence Gunter, Secretary

   Joe Denton, Treasurer

Election was held by written ballots.  All candidates and officers were elected by a majority vote.
Announcements:
Wayne Martin reported on the work done to petition for 2 street lights on Livenshire has been completed and will be turned into the city.  Wayne thanked Clarence Gunter for his efforts on this project.

Wayne asked for volunteers to sign up to help the association, such as distribution of meeting flyers, work on projects, etc.  He thanked the loyal volunteers that have been handing out the meeting flyers this past year.

Announced Christmas on the Square would be Dec. 9th from 5:30 to 9:30.  Wayne gave a report from our City Councilman, John Willis in his absence, (report attached).  Noted no change or development plans have been made for old Hypermart property at this time.  Wayne encouraged everyone to be extra diligent in our crime watch efforts for this holiday season and report to the police anything we see suspicious.

It was brought to our attention by two of our members that they were ticketed by the Police for driving through the old Garland Shopping Center abandoned parking lot.

Gaye Morrison presented a recommendation from the Board of Directors to change our By Laws II:

     To expand our neighborhood boundaries on:

1) Sussex from Ridgecrest (east) to include Avon & Stratford.

2) Extend Patricia Lane from English Dr. to Garland Rd., including Wimbledon.

Rationale:  We have had requests from people living in these areas to be a part of our association.  These two streets are entrances into our neighborhood.  We would like to extend our crime watch to these areas also.

Discussion followed.  This recommendation will be voted on at our next Neighborhood Meeting in March.

It was reported the Board had voted to table the application to the city of their Neighborhood Vitality Grant Program at time, due to the lack of interest of the general membership.  Perhaps this will be brought up again in the future.  Wayne added that on Dec. 11th there will be a class on preparing a grant proposal to the Neighborhood Vitality Grant Program, he will attending and asked if anyone would like to join him please let him know.  It will be held at the Library.

Another recommendation from the Board was that we purchase street topper sign (12) to identify our neighborhood.  This will be put forth for a vote by the general membership at our March meeting.

Dawn Coleman reported on representatives from our Association meeting with GISD Superintendent Curtis Caldwell, concerning traffic around the schools and adult males using the ball fields.  He came to Parkcrest to observe the adult males on the soccer field and took action to stop this activity. If anyone sees this activity again please call the school security to report it to the Superintendent, not the Police.  They also met with Mayor Jones on the traffic problems and cell phones usage in the school zones in our neighborhood.  The Mayor is very concerned about this also.

Joe Denton gave the Treasurer’s report.  We have a balance as of this date of $1,110.42.  A cabinet was purchased to keep in the church kitchen for our supplies.  The love donation for the church total was $38.

Linda Orr gave the Crime Watch Report (report attached).  Linda urged all of us to call in if you see anything out of the ordinary or suspicious.  The city looks at the calls on crime to decide if we need extra patrols, so please call or file on line.  Linda met with the Police Dept. and had forms available for people to fill out the serial numbers on all your electronics, etc, also take pictures, then enter on line, so if you have a burglary the police have this information immediately, which perhaps will help retrieve the items.  Also, the Police Dept has available lock boxes for the elderly or disabled.  Encouraged everyone to attend the Police Academy if you possibly can, it is very interesting and enlightening.  Linda Orr was recognized for her tireless hard work as our Crime Watch Chairperson and all her crime watchers.  Good discussion followed, with many good suggestions from the members.

Wayne thanked Gaye Morrison for her contributions and dedication as secretary over the past years for our Association.  Also, thanked Otis Perry for his service and setting up a very successful yard recognition program.

Pat thanked everyone for their support during her Presidency.  She thanked everyone for coming and us completing a successful year.

Next Neighborhood meeting will be March 3, 2011.

Meeting adjourned and refreshments were served.

Respectfully submitted by:

Gaye Morrison, Secretary

Ridgecrest/English Estates Association
Neighborhood Meeting

Sept. 2, 2010

Meeting was called to order by Pat Phillips, President at 7:00pm.

Announced the Yard of the Month for July was Kevin & Alicia Brown, 2001 Patricia Lane and for August was Steve & Debbie Moulder, 2812 Patricia Lane.

Treasurer’s report was given by Joe Denton, Treasurer – balance as of this date is $1405.00.  We still have the $1000 neighborhood grant money available.  Question was asked about the location of the Citizens on Patrol signs we added to our Crime Watch signs.  Joe gave the locations of these 14 signs.

Crime Watch Report was given out by Linda Orr, Crime Watch Chairperson (see attached).

A discussion of the availability of the Neighborhood Vitality Matching Grant program offered by the City of Garland to neighborhood associations.  John Willis, our Councilman  offered some insight on this program.

If our association chooses to come up with a proposal we already have the $1000 grant awarded to us, that would make up eligible.  The maximum is $100,000 – minimum is $10,000.  Some of the things that this program would cover are street light improvement, road humps, sidewalk improvement, recognition signage to name a few.  We would have to get together and narrow down our choices to fit the $10,000 grant that are important to our neighborhood.  John explained the process that the City does on the varied projects, such as placement of street lights, etc.  Everyone at the meeting was given an opportunity to list what projects that were important to them and to volunteer to be on the project committee.

Mark Dillion from the Garland Police Department’s Gang Unit presented the program on Gangs in Garland.  Expressed thanks to the Association for being interested in keeping our neighborhood safe, by being vigilant and informed.  Officer Dillion has been with GPS for 30 years.  Garland has quite a large gang presence.  The responsibility of the Gang Unit is to identify and track the activity of the many gangs in Garland.  There are seven Gang Unit officers that attempt to let their presence be known to the gangs to let them know they are being watched.  Gangs criminal behavior includes assault, home burgerlaries, robbery, auto breakins and drug trafficking.  Officer Dillon passed out information handouts (see attached).

Pat introduced the Board Members present and thanked them for their service and announced three board members terms expired this year, Joe Denton, Gaye Morrison and Pat Phillips.  Pat asked members to please consider volunteering to serve on the Board of Directors for the Association.

It was announced we would have election of board members and officers at the Dec. 2, 2010 meeting and have refreshments.

There were 59 people in attendance.

Meeting adjourned at 8:05

Respectfully submitted by Gaye Morrison, Secretary

Ridgecrest/English Estates Association

Ridgecrest/English Estates Association
Neighborhood Meeting

June 10, 2010

Shiloh Worship Center

Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by President Pat Phillips.

Treasurer’s report was given by Joe Denton, balance as of 6/10/10 was $1,785.30.
Joe Denton announced our Association has purchased 14 ‘Citizens on Patrol’ plates to be mounted underneath our Crime Watch signs.  These cost $7.00 a piece.  These signs will let people coming into our neighborhood know that there are people watching.  Asked for volunteers to help attach these.   We also are looking into purchasing Tree Topper signs that mount under major entry street signs coming into our neighborhood.  They would read “Ridgecrest/English Estates”.  Ten (10) signs would be needed at a cost of $40-50 per sign and the City will charge $35 to hang them.
Presentation of the “Yard of the Month” was made by Otis Perry, Chairman.  It was awarded to Walter & Loretta Stockdale, 2126 Morningside for the month of June. The Stockdale’s had the opportunity to draw which they would receive, $100 reward or 1 free pest control treatment – they drew the pest treatment.  Future plans are being made to recognize someone at Halloween and Christmas.

Crime Watch report was given by Linda Orr, Coordinator.  In District 41 there were103 total incidents.  Of which in our boundaries there were 2 in March, 2 in April, 4 in May.  We must be doing something right.  Linda encouraged the Crime Watchers and everyone to keep up the good work.  We now have 18 trained Crime Watcher for our neighborhood.  The Police Dept. offers at four hour training class to become a certified crime watcher, they should turn in reports to Linda and it is advisable to patrol in pairs and in daylight hours.
Ridgecrest/English Estates Neighborhood Association web site report was given by Wayne Martin.  Our Web master is Tiffany Roland, REENASSOC@yahoo.com.   This is a free web site.  Some of the things that are on the web site are announcements: meetings, yard recognition, etc.,By-laws, BOD contacts & email addresses, (in the future, our minutes & financial report).  We also now have a Post Office Box 472481, Garland, TX 75047.  (See attached information sheet for Directory information offered for association members that have companies or who are skilled craftsmen with services to offer.  The second section is for companies that have been referred by an Association member.)  Asked for your opinions and ideas and suggestions – email us. Discussed the Service Directories.
The program was presented by Detective Gary Sweet, Garland Police Dept. and his topic was self defense.  Det. Sweet works in the Crimes against Persons.  He gave many suggestions on how to protect yourself if you find yourself compromised by someone.  He teaches several techniques to try to escape and get away, which is what he emphasized, is what you should try to do.  He demonstrated several of these techniques.  Stressed you have the right to hurt or defend yourselves if someone is trying to attack or hurt you.  Discussed mace and pepper spray – Det. Sweet preferred pepper spray.  A good question and answer session followed closing his session.
John Willis, our City Councilman gave a report on zoning issues coming up at the City Council meeting on Tuesday, concerning alternative finance loan companies requesting zoning on North West Highway.  We, as citizens are encouraged to come to Council to express our concerns on limiting the expansion of these companies and to make good land use decisions for Garland.  Council meetings are on the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays at City Hall, 5th floor. 
What progress was being made on HyerMart property? Been purchased by “All Smiles”, will be their headquarters & clinic.  One half of the structure possibly to be used as an indoor athletic facility, soccer, etc. They are working with City Planning Dept.

Pat encouraged members to think about volunteering to work on the Board as three members term expires Dec. 31st.  Pat Phillips, Gaye Morrison & Joe Denton.  Pat also asked for everyone to pay their annual dues of $15.00.
Joe Denton was recognized and thanked for all his hard work over the months to obtain a school traffic light on Sussex.
Meeting adjourned 8:30pm.



Next Neighborhood Meeting will be September 2, 2010.
Respectfully submitted by Gaye Morrison, Secretary
Ridgecrest/English Estates Association
